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We have now had emailed Newsletters and ‘Almost the Journal’s for a year and a half, and these have been very informative, attractive and colourful.  Many thanks to Lesley, who has masterminded their production, to Joan and others, who have printed them where necessary, and to Branch Leaders for distributing them, whether electronically or by hand.  It has been crucial over this time for our members to receive up-to-date and encouraging news.

In December we hope to have a full Journal!  The copy deadline is 22nd October, and it would be wonderful if this could be a real celebration of all we have been doing.  Please do give this some thought, and send contributions and pictures to Lesley Wright.  The Journals will be delivered to Branch Leaders on Friday 3rd December, when we have our end-of-Triennium Thanksgiving Service and Shoe Box Day (venue to be announced).  

Thanks to Julian for all his work keeping our database up-to-date, thus enabling our ‘Connected’ magazines to be delivered to our doors; also to Jackie Moore, for dealing with those who do not at present feel able to receive theirs in this way: I hope this number will steadily diminish.

Thanks to Margaret Weaver for her continuing work on our website.  Do remember also to send news and pictures to her.  We are still looking for a Website manager to replace Margaret at the end of the year – a very important role to fill.  Thanks also to Lesley Bolton for reporting for us on Facebook.

It is a delight to know that Linda Benneworth is taking on the role of Marketing Coordinator for the new Triennium, enabling her to continue visiting Branches with news of our activities, as well as developing the role further.  I have been conscious that it was far from ideal for me to cover this role myself.  I hope this will also lead to an even closer cooperation between the Units.

Barbara Packer

September 2021

An update on Action and Outreach projects September 2021.

As we begin to meet up again, it is wonderful to learn that our members had been helping to support vulnerable groups throughout the lockdown.

We were able to respond to the request from the RVI for twiddle muffs to cover tubes on the arms of confused patients so that they did not pull them out. We gave hats and blankets for new born premature babies and also supplied blankets to go over the knees of wheelchair bound patients in care homes. Woollen hats have been given to young children in the refuge in preparation for winter.

Some enterprising ladies made and sold craft items including making and selling tea cosies. The money from these helped pay for toiletries for Harbour refuge 

When Carr’s Billington, a major seller of agricultural supplies, closed one of their outlets in Berwick they decided to donate their surplus wellington boots to Mothers’ Union. This most generous donation consisted of over 80 pairs of brand-new boots.  So far, the wellington boots have been delivered to Harbour Refuge for families escaping domestic abuse. They were especially delighted with the children’s “wellies”. Peter Dade, the superintendent of the Fishermen’s Mission was pleased to accept the larger green and blue boots. These were handed over after the church service at Christ Church North Shields on August 15th.  The asylum seekers and refugees from “Walking With” were given several boxes of wellingtons. 
Prisoner backpacks at Acklington

The Departure lounge had to be closed during the summer because of financial reasons. It has just recently reopened and Norma hopes to be able to take more packs as winter approaches.  Norma has still managed to buy and fill the packs using cash donated by MU members.  This year so far Norma has provided eighteen  backpacks for the prison.  The list of items to be included now includes black jogging pants. This will put up the cost of the contents for the pack, but it is worth noting that it has been agreed that the diocese should pay for the cost of the packs so that the branches could concentrate on the contents only in the future.
Helping vulnerable women during lockdown.

Items of new clothing, bags of toiletries and wellington boots were taken to Harbour Refuge.

Children’s story bags

This year “Story Bags” are being donated to Bishop’s school to help with language and communication skills though books board games and puzzles.

Mothers’ Union members make trauma dolls

These were requested by Changing Lives. Sincere thanks to Margaret. (See the article on the webs site)

AFIA 

Margaret Crawforth has been able to book several holidays in  caravans  this summer. Sadly these have been much more expensive than last year.  The cost has increased In the region of £200 more per family .  These were four nights only and some included a starter food pack or a cash donation for food. There were no group holidays. There was one family which failed to turn up for a holiday but luckily the sponsor was able to arrange a replacement family very quickly for the last two nights. 

AWAY DAYS. Two of these were organised, one in Northumberland to Whitehouse farm and one to Tynemouth Aquarium (13 adults including 2 MU helpers ,  and 17 children). Letters of thanks suggest that both were really appreciated.

Plans are underway for the Christmas shoebox and gift bag collection. No organisations who run Santa specials are at present prepared to take group bookings. We may be able to provide Christmas party help but contact with the centres has proved very difficult.

Many of the very generous things which members provide are on the MU website.

Linda Benneworth  September 2021.
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1. Karolina has co-ordinated the bags for parents of new school starters and they are currently being distributed.
2. The Family Event we hoped to organise has been delayed again. We hope to look at dates for February or Easter next 2022.
3. The retreat at Shepherds Dene will be held on 20th/21st June 2022. No further plans have been made at present.
4. 16 days of Activism is 25th November – 10th December, with Global Day of Action on Saturday 27th November. MSH have a steering group setting out plans.
5. The small group who contribute prayers for the Prayer Diary were in action over the summer and our prayers for 3 weeks for the 2022 Diary was sent at the end of July.
6. A small group of members still wish to meet at the Cathedral on the first Thursday each month for mid-day prayers. The Cathedral is now open and we plan to meet again monthly from 7th October. It is an open invitation to all members and friends to join us.
7. Prayer Chain continues led by Lorna Beadle.
8. Indoor Members are supported by Meg Johnson. 
Jackie x
DIOCESAN MEMBERS REPORT.

At long last I have been able to arrange the Diocesan Members Meeting at Church House.  It will be on the 13th November, 10 for 10.30am, and will be nice for members to get together again.
Edna Maddison
